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26th May 2023

Dear parents and carers,

We have had another successful half term at Grove. Our Year 2 and Year 6 pupils have completed their SATs assessments. We will report their results in the end of year reports.

Next half term, our Year 1 pupils will take part in the phonics screening check. I know many parents have been supporting their children at home with reading and have found the workshops on phonics and reading helpful.

Year 4 pupils will complete the multiplication check in June. It is important that pupils keep practising their multiplication tables at home.

As the weather improves it is important that children bring a water bottle to school each day. Children can refill their bottles during the school day. Our breakfast club for all pupils continues to be popular. Many children enjoy coming into school at 8.30am for toast and juice.

We have noted a number of pupils are arriving late for school. This means they miss breakfast club and, in some cases, miss the start of learning for the day. The school gates open at 8.30 and close at 8.45am. Arrival at school after 8.45am is recorded as late on pupil records. As the weather improves, I am sure lots of parents will walk their children to school which should result in a reduction of traffic congestion on Dawson Road.

Many parents met with teachers to talk about the progress of their children who have Special Educational Needs. Parents were able to recommend a personalised target for their child to work on and take part in workshops which demonstrated some of the strategies we use to support pupils with additional needs. Miss Dowell has updated the Special Educational Needs page of our school website. It contains useful information for parents. You can view this page at: https://web.grove.bham.sch.uk/special-educational-needs 

The residential visit to London and visit to Harry Potter World were a huge success and the Year 6 pupils had an amazing time.  Have a look at the website to see photographs of the activities the children took part in and the landmarks they visited on our school website: https://web.grove.bham.sch.uk/gallery-268-london-residential-17th-may-2023-18th-may-2023 Thank you to the staff who supported this visit. We look forward to our Year 4 pupils visiting Kingsbury Water Park and their residential to The Brighouse in June.

We are concerned that some parents continue to park on Dawson Road when they drop off their children. Our pupils are continually reminded about road safety and they understand how to cross roads safely. Unfortunately, a few parents continue to let their children out of cars into the road. I would ask you to refrain from this unsafe practice.

Dates for your diary
This year we will invite all parents to a celebration of the arts at Grove. On Wednesday 5th July we are hosting an arts evening to recognise the achievements of pupils in art and music.  More information about this exciting event will be shared next half term.
Parental consultations will be held on Wednesday 12th July. You will be able to meet with your child's teacher and read their end of term report.
In the week commencing Monday 10th July, we will be holding sports days and award celebrations. These events will take place in the school day. More information about these events for pupils and parents will be provided after half term.

I am very proud to announce that Grove School has been open for 120 years. This is something to celebrate. Many of our parents attended Grove School as pupils. To recognise and celebrate this important time in our history as a school we will hold events for pupils in the last week of term. If you attended Grove School and would like to record your memories please pass these on to the school office and we will include them in our celebrations.
School finishes for pupils on Friday 21st July.  Monday 24th July and Tuesday 25th July are staff training days.
School will reopen after the summer break on Wednesday 6th September.
We hope you enjoy the half term break and look forward to seeing all pupils at 8.30am on Monday 5th June.
Yours sincerely
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Grove School




Ms J Baker

Head Teacher 
Dawson Road, Handsworth, Birmingham, B21 9HB

Tel: 0121 464 4669    Fax: 0121 464 0508  Email: enquiry@grove.bham.sch.uk


